                      Cane River Waterway Commission

                                                Minutes
                                          August 16, 2016  

There was a regular meeting of the Cane River Waterway Commission held at 6:00 p.m., on August 16, 2016, at 244 Cedar Bend, Natchez, Louisiana.

The meeting was called to order and roll was called, the following members being present: Mr. Rhodes, Mrs. Vienne, Mr. Paige, Mr. Methvin, and Mr. Wiggins.

Also present were Patrol Persons Betty Fuller and Glynn Fuller and attorney, Tommy Murchison.

Present as guests of the commission were Randy Denmon, Chris Patrick, Charles Carruth, and   Gerrard & Julia Kiefer. 

Mr. & Mrs. Kiefer addressed the board about a paddle boat business they want to start with a staging area in the downtown riverfront area.  After discussion the commission had no objection to the new business, and wished them well. 

Mrs. Fuller advised the commission that she has experienced issues with Swepco trying to get electric established for video surveillance at Shell Beach and the Spillway.  After discussion the commission authorized Mr. Paige to make contact with Louisiana Public Service Commission Foster Campbell to see if he could provide assistance. 

Mr. Paige advised the commission regarding the status of the St. Augustine Church bank stabilization project.  

Randy Denmon advised the commission that due to complications caused by flooding in the southern part of the state he has halted the bidding process for the pumping station.  He further discussed with the board some possible changes to the plans.  He indicate that he would be modifying the plans before re-bidding the project.    

Mrs. Fuller presented Resolution 1 of 2016.  She advised the commission that Mr. Joe Cunningham was changing investment firms.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mr. Paige, seconded by Mr. Methvin, and unanimous vote, the Commission authorized Resolution 1 of 2016.

              The minutes of the July 19, 2016 meeting of the commission were presented.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion. Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Paige, and unanimous vote, the Commission approved the minutes of the July 19, 2016 meeting, as written.  

               Mrs. Fuller provided the treasurer’s report.  Invoices were submitted from Mr. Begnaud in the amount of $805.00, Mr. Denmon in the amount of  $29,755.14, Mr. Carruth in the amount of $23,000.00, Traber Agency in the amount of  $970.00, Cunningham in the amount of $4,403.70, Cunningham in the amount of $4,614.00, Mr. Robertson in the amount of  $40.00, Robinson Appraisal in the amount of $500.00, and Genworth Life in the amount of $273.38.  Mrs. Fuller further provided financials for the month of August, 2016.     The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Paige, and unanimous vote the Commission approved the financial report and payment of bills.

               Mrs. Fuller presented gas, mileage, and activity logs for the period from July 18 – August 15, 2016, for the review of the Commission.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Methvin, and unanimous vote the Commission approved the logs for the period from July 18 – August 15, 2016.   

             Mrs. Fuller advised the commission that the Shoreline Recovery –Trees Phase I project has been completed.  After discussion the commission authorized Mrs. Fuller to move on to Phase II (the next stretch of the lake to the South) and put out quotes.

             Mrs. Fuller presented the water safety report.  She advised the commission that she put out a new radio advertisement dealing with low water levels. The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mr. Paige, seconded by Mr. Methvin, and unanimous vote the Commission approved the July 18 – August 15, 2016 expenditure report. 


Mr. Fuller presented the Lake Safety Patrol report.  Current lake level is 97.8 MSL.  Cane River Patrol received two complaints, and issued five building permits.  Louisiana Wildlife and Fisheries submitted no report.  Sheriff’s offices issued no citations or arrest.  


There being no further business to come before the Board, upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Paige, and unanimous vote the meeting was adjourned. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:   Betty Fuller  Date Approved:  September 20, 2016 
